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Dear Parents  

It is always lovely to look back on all the achievements, memories and 
special events held in school. This has been another busy half term with 
staff preparing our children for their class assemblies, summer concerts, 
sporting fixtures, internal assessments and of course the big End of Year 
Production.  

I want to thank the teachers for their continued commitment to making 
Coopersale Hall School an excellent environment for our children to 
have a well-rounded experience. I love watching our children skip and 
run into school because they enjoy being here.  

May I please encourage all families to share their children’s         
achievements outside of school with us? It is lovely to receive emails 
from you to share the good news with our school community.  

With kind regards 

 

 

 

Miss Barnard  

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Year 5N Toy Sale  

House Points  

Summer Term  
Beech Chestnut Oak Willow 

Points 1042 684 959 751 

Position 1st 4th 2nd 3rd 

Year 5N have been considering ways in which they could help towards a charity event. After much debate and 
voting, the charity selected to fund-raise for was the "Turkey and Syria Earthquake Appeal." The children decided 
they would hold a toy sale at School.  They created posters with all the details and went around all the classes to 
ask whether they could kindly display these in their rooms. 

Year 5 took time to explain to the children that they were asking for everyone to donate their much-loved toys that 
they no longer needed. The donations could be brought into school no later than Friday 9 June and be left in the 
Year 5N classroom. 

The Toy Sale will run from Monday 26  June - Thursday 29 June - over 4 days.  It will be held in the Courtyard, at the 
beginning and end of each day. Once the children had distributed their posters they were delighted to share some 
of the excellent questions that they were asked. 

Question:  “Will there be enough for the whole school?” 

Evie/Simran  We do hope so, we have already had some lovely and varied donations. 

Question:  “Are cuddly toys a good thing to bring in?” 

Tommy  Yes, if you no longer enjoy playing with them, then it would be lovely for the toy to go to a new 
   home where they will be cuddled a lot. 

Question:  “What will be prices be?” 

Isla   We have not sorted that out yet, but we will ensure that there will be prices to suit everyone.   
   We will also have a lucky dip, so something for all the children. 
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Congratulations Grayson 

Grayson in Reception shared some wonderful writing with Miss 
Barnard recently. All of the Reception children visited the Enchanted 
Woodland in Epping Forest to learn more about bugs! Grayson wrote 
a very detailed account of his trip. 

Well done Grayson. 

Science 

Awards 

W/C  
 15.5.23 

W/C 
22.5.23 

W/C 
5.6.23 

W/C 
12.6.23 

Reception GM Jasper Nate Carlo John 

Reception S Kenzo Edith Oliver River 

Reception G Siena Lorenzo Tommy Millie 

Year 1 C Ilaria Whole class Grace Amelia 

Year 1 H Ula Whole class Blake Lily 

Year  2 B Joseph Whole class Martin 
Marion, Roshni, 

Grace and Reeva 

Year 2 V Kairo Whole class Reuben 
Phoebe, Frey,       

Ayla and Ava 

Year 3 B Harmonie and Fred Reeva Margaux Jessica 

Year 3 C Edward and Felicity Delilah Robyn Valentina 

Year 4 G 
George Y Luke Arty George S 

Year 4 H 

Year 5 G 
Not awarded Elena Not awarded Not awarded 

Year 5 N 

Year 6 B 

Not awarded Maxwell Sofia George 

Year 6 Z 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Some of Year 5 have been looking at 3D shapes. They each were given a shape and had to find out how many 
faces, vertices and edges each shape had. Everyone enjoyed this interactive lesson as it really cemented their 
knowledge and understanding of maths terminology. The children were very enthusiastic and were not fooled 
with shapes that have no edges or vertices in their construction and they clearly identified the shape with an apex.  

Reception Trip to FSC Epping Forest - Enchanted Woodlands 

The Reception children enjoyed a day out for their school trip at FSC Epping Forest - Enchanted Woodlands 
activities. The children enjoyed making fairy houses, clay faces on tress, bug hunts, making fairy potions with 
things in nature, tree rubbing and lots more. 
 

Year 5 Learn About 3D Shapes  

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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An Incredible Gilwell Residential  

Year 5 pupils thoroughly enjoyed their Gilwell residential. They got up to so many activities in the few days they 
were there, and had so much fun making memories together. The children have written a thank you card to their 
Team Leader Joao, and also gave him some feedback on the activities and instructors. 

Simran 5N 

I really enjoyed Gilwell Park because all the activities were fun. I liked Cande because she was kind and firm. She 
also told me not to be scared when I jumped. She was also encouraging. My favourite activities were archery and 
leap of faith. I like archery because the instructor made the lesson fun and told us the techniques of how to do it. 
With this in mind I managed to get two bullseyes. I like the leap of faith because I like heights and climbing. I would 
also like to say thank you to Joao for looking after us. 

Defne 5G 

I really enjoyed archery and I think the instructor Luna was good fun. I think it was one of my favourite activities. 
Another that I really enjoyed was team building. But I have to say that my all-time favourite activity was the    
tomahawk throwing. I think you had to be really strong to do it. My favourite instructor was Luna who was the 
teacher for archery also Gharde was very good too.  Thank you also, Joao.  

General Comments from the Teachers: 

There was a lot of learning and children overcame different challenges over the week. Our focus was team     
building and communication skills. We were delighted with how polite the children behaved and how they were 
willing to engage in all the various activities that they had the opportunity of doing whilst at the lodge. Our team 
leader, Joao, fed back to us that the instructors enjoyed working with our children and staff. Thank you to all the 
encouragement from our parents. 

Comments from a Parent: 

Thank you very much for an excellent week! Our child had the best time ever. I asked what her favourite activity 
was, when she finished telling me I realised she had covered all the activities! 

Thank you for looking after them. She has some wonderful memories of her teachers and being with her friends at 
Gilwell. 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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 Year 1 Take Us On An Ocean Adventure  

Over the last couple of weeks Year 1 have been delighted to share their assemblies with their families and          
children within the school. Both classes have taken us to an undersea setting and were inspired by a story book. 1C 
used “Little Tiddler” and 1H used “Sharing a Shell” to convey their important message. 

Little Tiddler – The only big thing about Little Tiddler is his imagination, each day he dreams up a new tale to     
explain his lateness at school. The other students don’t believe him, but Little Johnny Dory loves Tiddler’s stories 
and passes them on to his granny, who then tells them to her friends. 

One day Little Tiddler has a real adventure and actually gets lost in the big ocean until he overhears a familiar   story 
of the exploits of a fish named Tiddler.  He follows his own story until he finds himself back in familiar waters and 
makes it back to school. His classmates don’t believe his tale—of course they don’t! Little Tiddler is the FISH WHO 
CRIED WOLF – but Little Johnny Dory believes him! 

Sharing A Shell – A tiny hermit crab finds his very own shell.  He doesn’t like sharing it, but some funny looking sea 
creatures convince him otherwise.  The anemone and the bristle worm work together with the hermit crab to make 
the shell the best possible place to live. 

However, things soon get too crowded and this leads to unhappy feelings. 

This story highlights the important role that sharing plays in building lasting friendships, working as a team to make 
your world run smoothly, and with every member in a team co-operating and using all their individual strengths. 

Both classes brought their undersea world to life with their lovely acting, glorious songs and fantastic costumes 
which gave all the fish real personality.  Each assembly closed with a school prayer which asked everyone to look 
after this eco-system and not to pollute the oceans with plastic and waste: 

Thank you for our families and friends who are with us today. Thank you for all the wonderful sea creatures that 
live in our oceans. Thank you for teaching us how to look after them and not to throw litter on our seas and on the 
beach. 

Amen. 
 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Thank you for your Book Donations! 

Bee The Hero  

World Bee Day was held on the 20 May and the children at Coopersale Hall 
were challenged to take part in the Bee Creative Challenge competition held 
by Chartwells and the Eco-Council who joined together to ask everyone to 
create an epic poster all about supporting and saving the bumble bees. 

The children learnt about the importance of bees in contributing to our      
eco-system. Inspired by the hard work bees do to pollinate the plants that 
give us food to eat, the children got to work on making informative and       
eye-catching posters. 

The Eco-Council and Chef Vicky had a difficult time choosing from all of the 
wonderful entries, narrowing it down to the most creative from each class 
then selecting the winner. This was proudly announced by Chef Vicky and 
Amelia in 6B, Head of Eco-Council, in our Friday Celebration Assembly. 

A massive well done to everyone who took part and a special congratulations 
to Georgina in 5N for coming in first place! Her bee-themed prize of a t-shirt 
and pin badge will be on its way to her very soon. 

A selection of the many fabulous entries have been displayed in the hall for 
everyone to enjoy. 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Year 1 Enjoy A Day At The Seaside 

Year 1 had a wonderful sunny trip to Southend as part of their Seaside topic. 

They saw lots of wonderful sea creatures at the Sealife Centre, including fish, seahorses, and 
even penguins! The children then spent time on the beach finding shells, there were so many 
different shapes and patterns, it was hard to choose a favourite. They even found some crabs 
on the beach, which they enjoyed watching scuttle along the sand. 

Henry especially loved the sharks in the shark tunnel and Heidi liked the baby lobsters. Beau 
made a wonderful shell sandcastle. 

It was a lovely day out in the sunshine! 

Summer Series 4  

Thursday 18 May saw number 4 in our summer 
series.  This was a special concert because we were 
lucky enough to have our singing teacher Mrs 
Hadyipanayi join us. Mrs Hadyipanayi has been 
working very hard with her students and we were 
treated to an excellent afternoon of singing. We 
had songs from lots of genres, including 80s 
pop!  The pupils really engaged their audience with 
the catchy melodies and great presentation. 

Margaux provided us with a beautiful piano solo in 
between the songs. Her older sister Florence also 
played piano, performing the difficult “Morning” 
from the Peer Gynt suite with great skill, style and 
sensitivity. 

The concert ended with all of the singers 
performing a fantastic version of “Reach for the 
Stars”, a great hit with the audience. Still more to 
come in our Summer Series, a great opportunity for 
all our talented pupils to shine. 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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ISA Athletics 2023 

On Monday 22 May, children from Years 4 to 6 went to an 
Athletics competition in Bedford. They competed in a range 
of activities and tried our best in each one, working hard for 
the majority of the day.  There were many running events, 
jumping activities and throwing challenges.  They did well in 
the relay, as the Year 4 boys made the finals. The 600 metres 
also went well for the Year 4’s. Daniel in 6B came 2nd in the 
High Jump and Richard in 4H made the 60 metres sprint 
final. 

We may not have won anything but we did well, played hard 
and had fun.       

By Francesca in 6B 

Gymnastics Success  

We were delighted to learn that Poppy and Emilia took part in a tumbling competition at Beckenham, representing 
the Epping Gymnastics Advanced Recreational team and Epping Gymnastics Squad team respectively. 

It was a long 8-hour day with lots of healthy competition. Both Poppy and Emilia were thrilled to bring home a 
medal, with Poppy obtaining silver and Emilia the gold in their categories. 

Poppy 5N “This was an amazing experience for my first ever competition.  I really enjoyed it and I hope to do more 
gymnastics competitions in the future.” 

Emilia 4G “I thought  I was in the Olympics! I was so surprised when I got first place and really proud.  I was         
determined not to give up and I am so pleased with the final results.“ 

Mr Barham was extremely proud of both girls and awarded them 20 house points each for this wonderful 
achievement .  

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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 Lower & Upper Kindergarten Beautiful Butterfly Release  

The Final Summer Series Concert Of The Year 
Our audience was treated to performances on flute, clarinet, piano, drum kit and voice. Everyone had lovely 
relaxing classics, great rock anthems, folk tunes, show tunes and up beat  pop. The Summer Series has been a great 
way to give all our pupils the chance to perform and it has been wonderful  to watch and listen to them, seeing 
them grow in confidence and sharing their talents. 

Thank you to everyone who helps our pupils on their musical journeys. 

Following on from the chicks that hatched earlier this term, the butterflies 
finally emerged and the children took them out into the sunshine to release 
them so that they could fly away. The butterflies were incredibly friendly and 
did not want to leave, the children were very pleased that some even stayed 
on their hands to say goodbye. The children will be looking out to see if any of 
the butterflies reach their gardens at home. Thank you to FOCHS for providing 
the caterpillars initially for this fun experience! 

 Oak-Tree Tennis Tournament 2023 
Coopersale pupils travelled to Chingford School of Tennis for the 
annual Oak-Tree Tennis Tournament on Friday 26 May. It was a 
beautiful sunny day and the children were filled with excitement, 
ready for a competitive, but fun, morning of tennis. 

Each pupil had 3 singles matches and 3 doubles matches to play, in 
order to score valuable points for their school. It was great to see 
each school win a separate age group competition, showing the 
talent we have across the 4 schools.   

Well done to the Coopersale Hall team for giving it their all and 
making the school proud! 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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 Year 6 Inspire The School To Get Reading 

 

Year 6 presented a very well thought out, interesting 
assembly to the whole school about reading. They 
talked about how it is something that we all do – 
something that gives us many different types of skills 
and strengths, something that allows us to be   
whomever we want to be, go to places we have 
never been before in an instant, and do incredible 
things that we would never believe that we would be 
able to do!  

Year 6 talked about how not only is it an enjoyable 
thing to settle down and do in your free time, but it is 
also something we do every day without thinking 
about it. We read the name of the cereal on the box 
in the morning, we read the text messages from our 
friends and read our timetable on the board to see 
what our next class is. 

The brain is like a muscle that needs regular exercise, 
just like your triceps and biceps. Reading is also a          
wonderful way to relax your mind at the end of the 
day.  Great books teach you some valuable lessons and 
can change the way you think and do things in the real 
world. 

A book is a device that can ignite the imagination and 
allows you to understand how you are feeling, expand 
your mind to help you find the right words when writing 
school work and is a wonderful way in which to share 
your thoughts and ideas with your family. 

Keep reading Coopersale Hall! 

  Goodbye Mrs Knowles 
After 21 years at Coopersale Hall School Mrs Knowles is making the 
move to Northumberland to be with her daughter and walk her 
dogs in the mountains. It has been wonderful to have Mrs. Knowles 
in our classes and she has been an asset to all classes from           
Kindergarten to Year 6.  Mrs. Knowles has a really broad general 
knowledge and has helped to make lessons more interesting for all 
the children. Pupils have also loved reading with Mrs. Knowles as 
she has a super reading voice and always makes reading sessions 
fun.   

This morning, during our assembly, the whole school met to wish 
Mrs. Knowles well on her new adventure. 

You will be missed Mrs. Knowles, thank you so much for support 
and having such a wonderful shoulder for us to lean on! 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
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Last Friday, pupils in Years 4-6 put on an INCREDIBLE performance of Peter 
Pan. It was an all-singing, all-dancing performance, with impressive acting 
throughout. A huge well done to the cast, who put in hours of rehearsals, 
with some pupils overcoming their nerves about getting on stage in front of 
an audience. 

The story of Peter Pan has the running theme of growing up, which we 
believed was a fitting way for our class of Year 6 pupils to end the year. 

Peter Pan – A Magical Evening in Neverland 

The costumes, set, lighting, and sounds 
were also fantastic, and really added to 
the atmosphere. Well done to everyone 
who was involved in the production. It 
really was an evening to remember. 
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Year 5 Get Their First Taste of Life at Secondary School  

The transition from primary to secondary school can be a very daunting prospect for children and can affect 
their sense of belonging, be disruptive to their self-esteem, confidence, and also to their friendship groups. A 
taster session provides the children with an opportunity to become familiar with a secondary school             
environment and also feel less intimidated by the prospect of being a new pupil once again. 

Y5 had the opportunity of going to Brentwood School to experience their taster day.  After an introduction 
from the Head of Staff, all the schools that had been invited were escorted to the classrooms of their selected 
lessons. 

We were thrilled to learn that we would be having a Chemistry and French taster lessons. In Chemistry the 
children made a giant bubble machine and then went outside to see how successful they were. During French 
the children introduced themselves, their ages and discovered what pets everyone had, all in French of 
course.  

These are a selection of responses from our Y5 expressing how they felt after their visit: 

Sophie 5G – Everyone was kind.  It was a very big school which I liked.  It was also fun. 

Georgie 5N – It was a wonderful experience and I would I would like to go there.  I had an amazing day and 
everyone there was very kind. (Complements to the Chef!). 

Abigail 5G – I loved the food.  The lunch hall was spectacular.  I also loved the lessons. 

Blaise 5N – I really enjoyed the chemistry because it mad me feel like a mad scientist.  The lab was incredible.  

Skye 5G – I loved the chemistry and French teachers, they were very kind and helpful. 

Evie 5N – I loved the lunch and it was lovely to have such a nice choice. The Chemistry was so much fun, even 
though I didn’t make a bubble.  I would love to go there.  In the French class I learnt a lot of new things. 

Oscar 5G – I loved all the lessons and the layout of the school was amazing.  The lunch was lovely. 

Poppy 5N – Brentwood was amazing.  Everyone was so welcoming and the teachers made the lessons fun. 

The children had a wonderful time and really enjoyed their experience.  Mrs Newbigging and Mrs Graves were 
proud at how well the children engaged with the lessons and also the good questions that they asked and   
answered. 
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Pupil Spotlight - Jessica Year 3  

Miss Barnard was delighted to share with Mr Barham how a parent had written to her to convey how he had 
inspired her daughter with all his positive encouragement. 

Jessica in 3C had stopped participating in gymnastics during covid, but after a conversation with Mr Barham and all 
his enthusiasm, Jessica started back up again! He has reignited Jessica’s passion for sports this year and she has 
gone from strength to strength and lover every bit of it. 

The levels in her club (Redbridge Lions) start from 8 and work up to level 1, they are the same challenges across all 
age groups - then  pupils work on bronze, silver and gold challenges. She only started with them as a new joiner 5-6 
months ago… - Jessica achieved all the criteria in 2 grading last week so has moved up two levels in one week! After 
a 3 year break from gymnastics and a new joiner to this club she’s working at level 2 already - thanks to Mr Barham! 

She’s just started football with Loughton, and will train with them through the summer and be on their team in 
September and she has also had many 1:1 tennis lessons.  She is doing 6 hours minimum out of school sports now, 
4 hours minimum is just on gymnastics! 

When we ask Jessica what she enjoyed the most, she replied: 

“I actually like gymnastics the same as football. What I really do like is that 
gymnastics teaches you to express yourself through the movements that we are 
shown.  I feel happy that the squad that I am learning with are really nice and we 
are very supportive of one another.   

I am a defender in the football team and I enjoy this position. We have to work as 
a team, communicate with each other and help the goal keeper with defending 
our goal! Whatever the score at the end I am reminded by my mother that it is 
important that I have had fun and I agree and I definitely do.” 

Mr Barham was very touched by what Jessica had said, and awarded her 20 
house points for all her dedication to sports and the amount of time she was 
spending with her sports activities.  We will definitely be delighted to learn what 
tournaments and events Jessica will participate with in the future. 

 
Year 3 performed a fantastic assembly on the Ancient Greeks which included a 
Greek dance, songs and many amazing actors. 

The children conquered their fears of performing in front of an audience and 
put on a fantastic show! 

Sophie said: “I wish we could do that play 1000 
times more because IT WAS SO FUN!!!” 

 

 

Year 3 Assembly 
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Year 4 Creative Arts Sharing Session   

 

Year 4 gathered in the hall to share with their families some of the things they have been learning in their Creative 
Arts lessons. 

The Year 4s have been learning ukulele, working on small scripts and practising songs for the school production of 
“Peter Pan”.  Some of the pupils also shared pieces they have been working on in their instrumental lessons. 

It was a great afternoon, starting with all Year 4 playing “The EBGBs” on ukulele, we then had guitar, piano and 
violin solos, an alternative ending to Goldilocks and a moral tale about keeping tidy. A short pirate play, followed 
by a sneak preview of one of the Peter Pan songs, “The pirates of the sea”, ended a really great sharing               
session.  Well done Year 4.” 

Sports Day Practise In Lower Kindergarten 

The children in Lower Kindergarten have enjoyed 

being outside practising for Sports Day. They can’t 

wait to take part in the events! 

 Well done children.  
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 Year 4 Visit Harlow Outdoor Pursuits Centre  
Year 4 took a trip to Harlow Outdoor Pursuits! They enjoyed kayaking and rock climbing. They were challenged 
in the kayaks whereby they had to have the courage to stand up and balance on the water and even try and do a 
hand stand on the water. Lots of children enjoyed getting soaking wet and learning a new skill. They pushed 
through their nerves when rock climbing and managed to abseil back down the rock wall. It was lovely to see the 
children enjoy such a physical adventure. Well done year 4! 

Year 3 Take A Trip To Ancient Greece 

The children had a wonderful day on the trip to the British Museum recently, 
visiting as part of their history topic on  Ancient Greece.  During their visit, 
they attended a workshop where they examined many ancient  
artefacts.  The workshop was amazing, very interactive and fun. 

The children were delighted and said:  

Abigail 3B “We learnt a lot about ancient Greeks. Ian the workshop leader 
was great. 

Once the workshop was completed the children went to a Greek restaurant 
and had Greek food just like the Ancient Greeks. It was delicious!’  

Everyone enjoyed the food and gave the restaurant a five star review. Lilly 
in 3B agreed saying that her halloumi wrap was “definitely worth the 
wait.”  

Margaux and Marnie in 3C said “it was an exciting day 
and we really enjoyed everything about what we saw, 
learnt and ate.”  

It  was a great day out in London and the children 
returned very tired with full bellies. Mrs Burgess and 
Miss Curl were delighted with how well the children 
listened and asked very interesting questions during the 
workshop.  They were thrilled at how well behaved and 
well-mannered the children were at the restaurant.  Well 
done year 3!  

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch
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A Message From Our New Head of Seniors  

“I am extremely honoured to be joining Coopersale Hall School at this exciting 
point in its development. The inclusion of the Seniors has been a long-term    
ambition for the school and will now allow pupils to stay with us from the age of 
3 to 16 years old. 

As Head of Seniors, I look forward to upholding the school’s reputation for    
academic and pastoral excellence. I bring to this position 22 years of teaching 
experience within a variety of school settings in Northern Ireland and England. 
For the majority of that time I have worked within the Epping Forest community 
so I know the area and the people well. I am first and foremost a Religious   
Studies teacher, but throughout my career I have also taught English,              
Geography, History and PSHE. I have held a range of leadership  responsibilities 
including Head of 6th Form, Head of Subject and Lead  Practitioner. Most        
recently my role as an Assistant Head Teacher saw me lead on staff                 

development, PSHE/RSE across the curriculum and whole school teaching and learning. 

My vision for the Seniors here at Coopersale Hall is ‘journeying together towards success.’ I strongly believe that 
it takes a strong home-school partnership to bring out the very best in a child; to nurture their talent, to           
encourage them to be the best version of themselves that they can and to praise them for each small step       
towards their goals. I very much look forward to meeting you all in the coming weeks and building positive       
relationships with our  pupils, parents and carers.” 

We have worked with Forest Casualwear to make some changes to the 
senior uniform to reflect the older age range of the pupils. 

We are introducing a ‘trouser’ uniform and a ‘skirt’ uniform. Both are 
modelled below by two of next year’s Year 7 pupils. We are sure you will 
agree that they look very grown up! 

The uniform lists are currently being finalised and will be published on our 
website very soon. 

Senior Uniform 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch


w w w . c o o p e r s a l e h a l l s c h o o l . c o . u k         c o o p e r s a l e h s c h                    C o o p e r s a l e  H a l l  S c h o o l        @ C o o p e r s a l e H S c h  18 

Click the images to visit our social media sites.  Getting Social  

Pupil Spotlight – Rocco Year 2 

We are proud that Rocco in 2B has been asked to represent Finta Futsal 
Elite Futsal Team in ASB Barcelona Tournament in Spain. 

We asked Rocco how he was feeling about being a part of this tournament 
and he said “I am excited about going to Spain and playing in the           
tournament.  I do a lot of football training for two different teams and also 
Finta Futsal. 

I had been scouted by Finta Futsal and played with their team once a week 
and now I have been selected to be part of this team playing in the       
tournament.  The position I play is left wing. I think it will be amazing.” 

What are the differences between Futsal and Football? 

Futsal is 5 a side whereas Football is 11 players. 

Futsal is also usually played indoors on a much harder surface and with a heavier ball that is smaller and less 
bouncy. 

The size of a Futsal pitch is 40m by 20m, making for a longer, thinner playing space. 

The benefits of Futsal is that it forces players to develop a high level of technical proficiency due to the tight 
space and fast-paced nature of the game. Players must be able to control the ball in a small space, under 
pressure from opponents and make quick decisions about where to pass or shoot the ball. 

This translates well to traditional football, where players often find themselves in similar situations on the field 
but with more time and space! 

Mr Barham was delighted to learn of this wonderful opportunity and awarded Rocco 20 House points for being 
resilient and putting in so much effort and hard work. We wish Rocco and his team a wonderful tournament and 
look forward to hearing his news upon his return. 

Having Fun in Upper Kindergarten 

Upper Kindergarten Thomas enjoyed having some fun in 
the school grounds. The children had some fun on the 
adventure playground, made tents and potions, enjoyed 
bubble blowing and created art on the trees while 
dressed in their finery.  

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Elementary-School/Coopersale-Hall-School-297830930583145/
https://www.instagram.com/coopersalehsch/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpMSHjW5EUW2DaMFvKlZscQ
https://twitter.com/CoopersaleHSch
https://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/
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FoCHS Update 

 
 

Events 

Summer Fest 2023 

We cannot wait for this year’s Summer Fest on Friday 7 July.  With exciting games, inflatables and stalls, we hope that 
this will be a fun-filled day for the all the family.  As well as a bar, ice cream and sweet stalls, this year we have also 
invited Shaws of Chingford to come along and cook a delicious BBQ for us.  

We will be selling Summer Fest wristbands in advance at school and on the day. Pay as you go options will also be 
available.  Please keep an eye out for further details shortly.   

We would very much appreciate any extra hands on the day, to help with setting up and also manning the stalls.  If 
you are able to volunteer, please speak to your class rep (shown below) or let the school office know as soon as     
possible.  Thank you! 

Beautiful Butterflies 

Kindergarten have had a wonderful time watching their caterpillars grow in their classrooms and then transform into 
beautiful butterflies.  When it was time to release them, the children enjoyed a special afternoon in the grounds of 
school, excited to see the butterflies set off on their adventures!  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Second-Hand Uniform 

Purchasing second-hand uniform is one more way that we can all do our bit to help the environment and reduce 
waste, so we really appreciate your support. 

Our order form can be downloaded from the school website: https://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/cooper-
content/uploads/2022/02/CHS-Second-Hand-Uniform-Order-Form.pdf  

If you wish to place an order, please hand in your completed form to the school office and we will let you know if the 
items requested are available. Please do not email any order forms to us. Once your order is confirmed, payment 
should be made to us electronically using the details on the form. 

Our price list can also be found on the school website: https://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/cooper-content/
uploads/2022/02/CHS-Second-Hand-Uniform-Price-List.pdf  

We also very much appreciate any donations of good quality, school-branded uniform. Please leave it with the school 
office and one of our volunteers will collect it. If you have any queries, please speak to your class rep. 
 

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch
https://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/cooper-content/uploads/2022/02/CHS-Second-Hand-Uniform-Order-Form.pdf
https://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/cooper-content/uploads/2022/02/CHS-Second-Hand-Uniform-Order-Form.pdf
https://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/cooper-content/uploads/2022/02/CHS-Second-Hand-Uniform-Price-List.pdf
https://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/cooper-content/uploads/2022/02/CHS-Second-Hand-Uniform-Price-List.pdf
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FoCHS Update 
  
 
Easyfundraising  
  
Sign up to Easyfundraising and you can make a donation to FoCHS every time you shop online, at no extra 
charge.  Hundreds of retailers make donations and it is simple to sign up: https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/
causes/fochs  
  

Get in touch  
  
If you are interested in getting involved this year, have some ideas, or if you simply have a question, we would very 
much like to hear from you.  Here's how you can get in touch:  

Each year group has at least one FoCHS rep.  The easiest way to get in touch is to message your year or class rep on 
WhatsApp:  

  
LK – TBC 
UK - Susan Tetherton; 
Reception – Stacey Cummins;   
Yr 1 – Nickie Futter;   
Yr 2 – Rachel Concadoro; 
Yr 3 – Nicola Wiley and Victoria Moyses;   
Yr 4 – Rachel Concadoro;   
Yr 5 – Sarah Cook; 
Yr 6 – Nickie Futter and Jess Lancaster 
 
You can also email us at FoCHS@coopersalehallschool.co.uk or speak to any members of the Committee:  
 
Susan Tetherton (Chair)  
Victoria Moyses (Treasurer)  
Nickie Futter (Secretary)     
Sarah Shirley  
Sarah Cook 
Louisa Richards 
Stacey Cummins 
Jagdeep Chahil 
Julia Fahri 
Christie Demetriou 
   
You can also check out our page on the school website: https://www.coopersalehallschool.co.uk/parents-pupils/
parents-association/  

  

http://www.normanhurstschool.co.uk/welcome
https://twitter.com/NormanhurstSch
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fochs
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fochs
mailto:FoCHS@coopersalehallschool.co.uk
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.coopersalehallschool.co.uk%2Fparents-pupils%2Fparents-association%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb934f073e5c7490839c608d9be3b7f13%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637749985004686407%7CUn
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.coopersalehallschool.co.uk%2Fparents-pupils%2Fparents-association%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb934f073e5c7490839c608d9be3b7f13%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637749985004686407%7CUn

